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September 26, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

King County Metro Transit’s overall financial goal is to provide sustainable services to the public while preserving the financial health of the enterprise. Metro’s fund management policies aid in reaching this goal and provide guidance in producing Metro’s financial plans and forecasts. Attached is legislation that would adopt fund management policies for the Public Transportation Funds shown in Attachment A of the proposed ordinance. 

Background 

Historically, the major fund management policies have all been included in a Transit Program Financial Policies document that was annually or biennially adopted by the Regional Transit Committee. With the adoption of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation, financial policies have been moved to Goal 6 - Financial Stewardship of the adopted Strategic Plan. The Strategic Plan and its strategies are reviewed and adopted by the Regional Transit Committee. The remaining policies from the prior Transit Program Financial Policies relate directly to management of the various sub-funds of the Public Transportation Enterprise Fund. To clearly identify these remaining policies for their intended purpose and draw clear distinction from those in the Strategic Plan, they will formally be known as Transit Program Fund Management Policies (Attachment A).

Prior to the adoption of the Strategic Plan, Metro performed a review and analysis of all policies contained in its former Transit Financial Program Financial Policies. The 2009 Performance Audit evaluated Metro’s financial plan, capital planning, trolley replacement, and fare strategies, which resulted in numerous recommendations to Metro. The proposed Transit Fund Management Policies respond to these specific audit recommendations, meet 

debt and accounting needs, and incorporate practices used by other transit agencies in the country. The policies are intended to guide the development of the Executive-proposed transit 

budget and financial plan, and maintain the financial health of the Transportation Fund while meeting all bond and other requirements.
The existing Transit Program Financial Policies were adopted in Ordinance 16708 on November 11, 2009 by the King County Council.

Highlighted Policy Changes

This section provides highlights of the proposed changes. The proposed changes have been reviewed with the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget and the Finance and Business Operations Division for consistency with applicable countywide policies and practices. The structural changes included in the policies, such as the creation of a bond fund financial plan, are included in my proposed budget. The policy that changes the distribution of sales tax revenue was not implemented in the proposed budget. Major changes include:

· Modifying sales tax revenue distribution between Operating and Capital Sub-funds resulting in the approximate shift of $14 to $16 million annually. This change reduces the need for an annual transfer of funds from the Capital fund. This policy was recommended for review by the 2009 performance audit.   

· Establishing an ending fund balance target of 30 percent for the Revenue Fleet Replacement Fund with the impact of a one-time shift of revenue to the capital program of approximately $50 million. This change is the result of the 2009 performance audit that recommended the development of a plan to reduce the amount held in the fund.   

· Adding separate debt service fund and debt management policy based on countywide policy, industry standards, and bond documents. 

· Replacing the operating revenue to operating expense ratio and targets with a farebox recovery ratio, preserving the 25 percent target. This change was recommended in the 2009 performance audit and provides consistency with industry standard measures.  

· Replacing Transit Fare Stabilization and Operating Enhancement Reserve with Transit Revenue Stabilization Reserve to mitigate future sales tax declines. Modified the amount that can be held in the reserve.  

· Removing the elements of the previous policies that are now included in the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation:  mission and goal statement review, biennial review of financial policies and fare, cost of service, and acceptance of operating grants. 

· Removing the policy associated with overhead charges to avoid any conflict with King County Code.   

· Reorganizing the policies into logical sections grouping like policies together.   

I believe that these fund management policies will help to ensure the continued financial health of our public transportation system and I look forward to the approval of the King County Council.    

If you have questions about the fund management policies, please contact Jill Krecklow, Finance Manager – Enterprise Operations, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1019.
Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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